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MUFON's Mission l_s The Systematic Collection and Analysis of UFO Data 
With The Ultimate Goal of Learning the Origin and Nature of the UFO Phenomenon. 

MEETING DATE: Wednesday, March 24, 1999- MEETING TIME: 7:30 SHARP 
Adtnission: $3 for Men!bers and $5 for Non-Members 

PROGRAM: Dr. Roger Leir 
11The Aliens and The Scalpel" 

Meetin�Jocat ion : 5635 E. McDowell Road - National Guard Armory 
(east of 52 St. on McDowell; then North on Bushmaster Blvd. into Armory) 

Visit the mUFDN-AZ Website at. http.//weh:ome. to/mufon-az 

DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE 

The second year anniversary 
of the Phoenix lights has come and 
gone with still no evidence to support 
an answer to that event. This event 
will remain an official UFO until we 
get new and concrete truth 
otherwise. 

I did several radio interviews on 
KTAR regarding the March 13, 1997. 
Preston Westmoreland had Peter 

Davenport and Bill Hamilton on the 
program, neither of whom were 
witnesses to the event, and neither 
1ad their facts straight. I was, in fact, 

- a witness to the event and an 
investigator on that night, but Preston 
failed to give me equal time on the 
show. Not only did MUFON not get a 

chance to tell their side, but I was not 
given the opportunity to give out our 
contact numbers to the radio 
audience. Peter Davenport and Bill 
Hamilton were both asked by Preston 
to give their contact numbers for 
sightings and etc. MUFON was not 
given this opportunity. I have quite a 
problem with this, as we are the 
official local organization concerning 
such events and should have had 
priority on the radio time allotted to us. 
We need the support of the media 

and our community if we want to be 
able to solve the mysteries. 

! 

Alan Morey 
State Director 

MONTHLY 
FINANCIAL 

REPORT 

Following are our income and ex­
penses for the month of January 1999: 
INCOME: 
Meetmg admission $205.00 
Raffle 53.00 
Memberships 
95.00 
TOTAL INCOME $353.00 
EXPENSES: 

ews e er: copying 
double-side & insert: 
Related misc. 
Postage: 
Speaker Fee 
Account servicing fee 
Service charge 
Account check printing 
Facility Rent TOTAL: 
ACCOUNT BALANCE: 

$80.76 
25.00 
51.15 
50.00 
36.49 

6.50 
21.10 
99.00 

$370.00 
$411.49 

Copies of records & receipts are always 
available upon request. 
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MARCH 
RAFFLE 

Tills month's exciting raffle prize will be 
"The X Files" movie including previ­
ously unreleased theatrical footage and 
interviews with Chris Carter and Jillian 
Anderson. It is The CoJiector's Edition. 
This will be a great addition to your 
video library, so come prepared to buy 
lots of tickets to increase your chances!! 

"Faces of the Visitor" Book 
to be Sold 

at This Month's Meeting 

The fascinating book by Kevin 
Randle and Russ Estes- "Faces Of the 
Visitor, An Illustrated Reference to Alien 
Contact. • will be sold at this month's 
meeting for $7 per copy. The book is 
valued at $12, and proceeds will go 
directly to our MUFON-AZ Guest 
Speaker Fund. 

This book will be a valuable addition 
to anyone's UFO library; so be sure to 
bring some extra cash and buy a copy 
this month! 

Jim Kelly 

Dr. Roger K. Leir 
"The Aliens and the Scalpel" 

Finally - a serious scientist willing 
to travel down the bard and torturous 
road of scientific investigation into the 
UFO and alien abduction phenomena. 
Dr. Leir has been a podiatric physician 
and surgeon in private practice for 34 
years. 

Over the past he has brought his 
quest for knowledge to the UFO field 
with great intensity. Dr. Leir's research 
has resulted in his first book, "The 
Aliens and the Scalpel." In this 
compelling book, Dr. Leir describes his 
journey from consummate scientific 
skeptic to the belief that humans all over 
the planet are being tampered with by 
another intelligence. 

Dr. Leir brings out the human side 
of this surgical quest for knowledge by 
conveying the personal feelings of his 

patients. He takes the reader on a 
journey through not only the surgeries 
themselves but also illustrates the 
practical aspects of biological and 
metallurgical research. 

In August of 1995 Dr. Leir 
assembled a surgical team that performed 
the removal of Lhree suspected alien 
implants from two individuals alleged to 
be abductees. The surgical procedure has 
resulted in major national and 
international interest. The biological and 
metallur-gical findings have proven 
astounding. To date, EIGHT surgeries 
have been performed under Dr. Leir's 
direction. 

The most recent surgery, performed 
on August 17, 1998, was filmed by NBC 
to be shown in a major two-hour special 
which aired in February. 

NOTE: Several possible implants 
will be on display at the meeting. 

- MEDIA WATCH 
In the interest of keeping the UFO 

topic before the public, the following is a 
list of programs on the subject recently 
aired v1a television, radio and newspaper 
in recent weeks. We will attempt to list 
programs ahead of time whenever 
possible; unfortunately, we are often not 
notified of programs until it is too late to 
publish them in the Newsletter in time for 
members to view, hear, or read them. In 
the case of TV and radio programs you 
may have missed, ask at MUFON-AZ 
meetings to see if anyone has taped them 
to share. 

If you find UFO-related television or 
radio programs we have not listed, please 
call Mary Hart at 907-0609 and leave a 
message containing the title, day, time, 
whether TV or radio, and the channel 
where the program can be found. 

Always be sure to check current TV 
listings - times and channels change! 

Bufo Calvin lists TV programs of UFO & 
related subjects, which we try to pass 
along in this newsletter when we receive 
them in time. If you'd like to receive 
them from Bufo Calvin directly via e­
mail, e-mail him at BufoCalvin@aol.com 
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and ask him to send you the list via e· 
mail. 

WEEKLY RADIO PROGRA. . 
DREAMLAND - KFYl Radio, 910 AM 
Sunday evenings, 8:00p.m.- Art BeU host! 
this interesting radio program. The prograrr 
is aired on the following stations m othet 
c ities in Arizona: Globe: 1240 AM; Safford 
1230 AM; Tucson: 1400 AM; Kingman 
1230 AM; Yuma: 560 AM; and Fiaostaff 
600 AM. Art also hosts "Const to Const' 
weeknights at 11 p.m. and often feature! 
UFO related guests and/or topics. A 
"Dreamland" repeat is also broadcast a 
8 p.m. on Saturdays 

SPACECRAFf NEWS with Franklir 
Carter, Mondays at I 0 a.m. on KFNX radic 
(1100 AM). 

UFO LIVE with Dr. Duncan Bowen 
TUesdays at II p.m. on KFNX radio ( 11 OC 
AM on the dial). 

FRACTAL DIMENSIONS with Dr. Simeor 
Hein, Thursdays at 5 p.m. on KFNX radic 
(IIOOam.) 

MYSTERIES AROUND US, KT AR Radic (620 AM), 10:00 p.m. Sunday hosted b) Frank Baranowski, a well-known hypno· 
therapist specializing in regression. 

Now thru March 28, 1999 - "Sp!enr'"r� 
of Ancient Egypt," Phoenix Art Mu� 1 
1625 N. Central, Phoenix. Tickets _,·e 
$12. Call Dillards to order tickets (602. 
503-5555 or (800) 638-4263. Tickets are 
for a specific date and time. 

/11EEJ:lY 7P' JJRtJCRAHS: 
X FILES - Sundays at 8:00 p.m. 
Channel I 0. Weeknights at 9 p.m., Channe 
30 (cable). 

SIGHTINGS Wednesdays, 8:00 p.m., cab!< 
SciFi Channel. 
STRANGE UNIVERSE - Mondays thn 
Fridays at I :00 p.m. on Channel 45. 
AFTER MIDNIGHT - Thursdays a 
midnight on Channel22. 
Tuesday, March 2, 1999- FOX Channe 
(probably 7 or 8 pm Arizona time); "LivE 
from Egypt" featuring the opening of < 
tomb or pyramid. Check TV guiae fo 
details. 

Calendar 
Pima County Chapter: Meetings held a 
Wilmot Library, 530 N. Wilmot, Tucsnr 
March 20, 1999, 1-4:30pm (Satur< 

Guest speaker will be Tom King, who wr 

be presenting new UFO videos fror 
around the world. April 24, 1999 an• 
May 22, 1 999 are the next meetings. 
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Contact Bill Morris for more info at: 
5201745-2888 (days} 520/762-5625 

:ghts/weekends) Fax: 520-745-8948 
nail: Pimamufon@aol.com 

Pinal County Chapter: Saturday
b

April 
10, 1pm: CasaGrande Public Li rary. 
Contact Ken Kerber at 520/836-1185 for 
further info. 
Yuma County Chapter: Meetings are 
guarterly. Call Joseph Murek at 520/782-
3906 for further details. 

Maricopa County Chapter: Wednes­
day, March 24, 1999; usual place and 
time, admission $3 for members and $5 
for non-members (see page 1). 

April 9, 1 0 & 11: Scottsdale Ramada 
Valley Ho: Training for Working with 
Experiencers (and experiencers lhem­
selves). Our own Dr. Ruth Hover will be 
a guest speaker. Call (916) 455-0120 for 
information and to reg1ster. 
Exreriencer's Meeting -For information 
cal Dr. Ruth Hover at 837-0446. 

April10
f:;j 

1999: UFO Abduction Confer­
ence, ew York City. See article 
elsewhere in this newsletter for details. 
July 2-4. 1999: 301h annual MUFON 
International UFO Symposium, Hyatt 

· gene� Crystal City Hotel, Arlington, 
.. See article in this month's 

Newsletter for further details. 

QClasstfieb �bs 
Advertise in the MUFON-AZ 

Ne w sletter!! Ads up t o  three lines 
long are $5.00; business-card sized 
ads are $1 0 [w e can reproduce 
your business card as the ad]. Call 
Ruth Hover for prices on larger ads. 
Submit your ad and payment by 

the first of the month to have it 
appear in that month ' s new sletter 
issue . 

({i';::; ARIZONA SIGHTINGS 
'-..\\0:':\t:. LIST 

�, :J;-.:JJ 
Don't forget to get your updated 

copy of "Arizona Sightings 1899-
1998" - a wonderful compilation by 
qur own Dimitri "Jim" Ossipov. For 

my years Dimitri has worked on 
u11s comprehen-sive list, and it's a 
great addition to everyone's UFO 
library. The Sightings List can be 
purchased at the monthly meeting, or 

you can call Tom Taylor at 967-6265 
to order your copy today! 

a �� 
��- · \. (,."L- \) .. �0.:> o-

ARTICLE SUBMISSION 

Many thanks to those submitting articles 
and book reviews, and if you haven't 

contributed yet, here's an invitation to add 
to YOUR newsletter by doing so. 

Handwritten articles and those typed on a 

typewriter are fine, but if you do have a 
computer, it saves a lot of time if you can 
submit your articles on diskette. Please 
save your articles in one of the following 
formats: MS Word (any version), Word­
Perfect 7 for Windows, Word-Perfect 5.1 
for DOS, or ASCII (DOS text). Be sure to 

put your name on them. Then send the 
diskette to Mary Hart, 9048 W. Hol ly St., 
Phoenix, AZ 85037, or fax bard copy 
articles to Mary at 907-0609. You can 
also send them via internet to Mary at: 

Mary Hart@Yahoo.com 

MUFON MEMBERSHIP 
BADGES 

Orders are being taken for your 
MUFON Membership Badges. These are 
the 1-1/4" x 3" blue badges with 3 lines and 
white print listing your name on the fust 

line, "Arizona MUFON" on the second 
line, and a title or phrase such as "The 
Truth is Out There" on the third line. The 
cost is $4.50 each unless we have enough 
orders to get a price break, and then they'll 
be less. See the sign-up sheet in the front 
lobby at the meeting. You can also fax 
your order to Ruth & Harry at 602/83 7-
0094 or send the order via mail to: Ruth 
& Harry Hover, 16218 Glenview Place, 
Fountain Hills, AZ 85268. Their phone 
number is 602/837-0446 for further 
details. 
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1999 MUFON SYMPOSIUM 

Fri Sat Sun-- July 2,3 & 4 1999 
Virginia MUFON will host the '9S 
Symposium at the beautiful Hyatl 
Regency Crystal City at Reagan 
National Airport, 2799 Jefferson 
Davis Highway, Arlington VA 22202. 

The attractive room rate of 
$89.00 per night has been 
negotiated, and this includes up to 
four people, no extra charge. When 
making reservations be sure to 
specify that you want one king bed or 
two doubles. Make reservations 
directly with the hotel at 1-800-228-
9000. 

To register for the confer­
ence, please mail check or money 
order payable to: MUFON '99 
International UFO Symposium, 7873 
Heritage Dr. Suite 574, Annandale, 
VA 22003. Attendance at all 
presentations is $65.00 before June 
9th. (It is $75.00 thereafter.) Advance 
registration for Friday night's buffet 
dinner/party is $20.00. (It is $25.00 at 
the door.} Children under 13 can 
attend the Symposium free, while the 
buffet/party will be at full price. 

Schedule: The Symposium will 
follow the usual pattern. A press 
conference will be held Friday at 
1 :00. The buffet dinner/party will 
begin at 6:00 pm. Saturday's 
presentations will run approximately 
9:00 am to 9:30 pm with meal breaks 
scheduled in. Sunday's schedule will 
run approximately 9:00 am to 6:00 
pm. Everyone will then have time to 
situate themselves for the National 
fireworks on the mall just across the 
bridge! Since the next day, Monday 
the 5th, is a holiday for most people, 
I hope that many will stay to the end 
of the Symposium and enjoy the 
show. With world class art museums, 
the Smithsonian Institute, tour buses 
pulling up to the hotel and dozens of 
attractions- it makes a nice vacation 
destination for the whole family! 
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Confirmed Speakers to date: 
Richard Hall, Bruce Maccabee, 
Beverly Trout, Eddie Bullard, Jenny 
Randles, Budd Hopkins, S. Peter 
Resta, Eve Lorgen, Stanton 
Friedman and Robert Swiatek. A 
great line-up is taking shape! 

am conducting MUFON 
meetings here in Northern Virginia on 
a generally monthly basis. The next 3 
meeting dates are as follows: Sun 
Feb 21st, Sun Mar 21, & Sat April 
17th. ALL meetings are at 2:00 pm 
and are open to the public, held at 
the Fairfax City Library, in the heart of 
historic old town Fairfax. Take 66 
West off of 495, go about 6 miles, 
take the Route 123 South Exit (which 
is Chain Bridge Road) and proceed 
about 1.5 miles to the library on your 
left. Any further questions please feel 
free to email or phone 703-250-0709. 

Susan Swiatek 
Co-ordinator of MUFON's 

30th Anniversary Symposium '99 

COMMENTARY 

One of the purposes of the Mutual 
UFO Network is to educate the public 
in the best manner possible about 
UFOs and related items. 

There seems to be quite a few 
people out there who get up on their 
soap boxes and make claims and 
statements with no data or scientific 
proof to back up what they are saying. 

I think for the most part we here at 
MUFON-AZ have tried to present 
speakers who are knowledgeable 
about the subjects on which they are 
speaking. However, every now and 
then someone will manage to pull the 
wool over our eyes. 

Someone may be a great speaker, 
but if their message is without 
foundation or if they haven't done their 
homework, their presentation is 
worthless - you'd just as well turn on 
the TV and watch the soap operas! 

1 feel we should select speakers 

who are credible to provide knowledge 
to our members and the general public 
-our reputation is on the line, and I for 
one, want the speakers to be the best 
we can provide. 

Tom Taylor 
Past State Director 

Open Letter To 

MUFON-AZ Members 

I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank Tom Taylor and our new State 
Director, Alan Morey, for their 
confidence in me by appointing me as 
the Assistant State Director in 
September of 1998. 

I look forward to working with Alan 
to increase our MUPON memberships in 
Arizona during the coming year. The 
more- active members we have 
throughout the state, the more eyes we 
have watching the sky. With the 
millennium fast approaching, we need to 
increase our investigations into sightings 
and continue to educate the public 
concerning the UFO phenomenon. 

I would also like to thank our Pima 
County members and guests who have 
made our meetings in Tucson grow in 
size each month. Without our members 
and guests, our meetings would not be 
possible in either Phoenix or Tucson. 

A goal that Alan and I have is to 
expand our membership statewide in the 
other counties in Arizona. We also have 
a lot of work to do in Maricopa and Pima 
counties to increase our membership 
base. 

Please support MUFON by keeping 
your memberships renewed and by 
always bringing MUFON to the attention 
of potential new members. 

Again, I look forward to working 
with and for each and every one of our 
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members in the State of Arizona. 
wish everyone a good year in 199�. f 

' 
Bill tv1orri� 

Assistant State Directo1 
MUFON-A2 

TESTS REVEAL AGE OF 
MYSTERIOUS MIAMI CIRCLE 

By Jim Loney 

Miami, March 9 (Reuters)- Scien· 
tific tests on charcoal found in the 
mysterious Miami circle, a dusty Indian 
relic at the heart of a fierce political 
battle, suggest the site was occupied b� 
humans at least 2,000 years ago, 
archeologists said on Tuesday. The 
tests were the first done on artifacts 
found at the site and the first scientific 
indicator of the age of the nondescript 
38-foot (11.5-metre) circle. It was 
found last summer on a downtown plot 
of land where a developer wants to 
erect a $100 million condominium. A 
series of man-made basins and r.· ·�s 
hacked into the limestone bedroL n 
one of Miami's priciest parcels of real 
estate at the mouth of the Miami River, 
the Miami Circle has become the focus 
of a war between city and county 
governments, and developers and 
preservationists. Native-American 
groups have adopted the circle as an 
illustration of America's ill treatment of 
sacred Indian sites. The circle is 
believed to be the foundation of a 
ceremonial lodge constructed by 
indigenous Tequesta Indians before 
they vanished in the decades after 
European occupation of Florida. 

The Miami-Dade County Commis­
sion on Feb. 18 voted to attempt to buy 
the2.3-acre (0.92-hectare) parcel of 
land and obtained a court order 
preventing construction at the site. The 
court order came over bitter opposition 
from the city of Miami, which stands to 
lose millions of dollars in tax revenue if 
the condominium is not built. The 
Florida cabinet, made up of 
governor and other executive brar,..,,l 
leaders, on Tuesday heard pleas to 
save the circle and approved a study to 
determine if the state should buy the 
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land. In this century there has been a 
lot of things. taken away from the 

ople," Paul Eagle Heart, an Apache 
�omanche, told the cabinet. "We're 
going into the new millennium, the new 
century. Don't take something away 
that could carry on into the next 
century." Carbon-dating tests were 
completed on two small bits of 
charcoal, probably created by Tequesta 
fires, said John Ricisak, a Miami-Dade 
County historic preservation specialist. 
The tests showed that a sample found 

in one of the basins that form the circle 
was 1,800 to 2,100 years old, Ricisak 
said. A charcoal sample found in the 
earth that covered the circle was 1,850 
to 1,990 years old. It tells us that the 
occupation of the site ... goes back 
probably 2,000years," Ricisak said. "It 
does not come anywhere near proving 
that the circle Itself may also be that 
old." Experts had previously said the 
circle could be 500 to 800 years old. 
Carbon dating measures the amount of 
carbon 14, a slightly radioactive isotope 
of carbon found in all organic matter, 
�maining in ancient materiaL It 

.;nables scientists to determine the age 
of fossils and other artifacts by 
comparing the test results to an 
international standard. 

Ricisak said testing was to be 
done on other Circle artifacts, including 
bone, shell and the skeleton of a shark. 
But it was unclear whether it would be 

possible to test the limestone bedrock 
into which the formation is carved. 
Scientists also were trying to determine 
the origin of two basalt axe heads found 
at the site. Basalt is a rock of volcanic 
origin that does not occur naturally in 
Florida. The two nearest possible 
sources are the Appala-chian 
Mountains of eastern North America 
and the highlands of Guatemala, 
scientists said. 

From The Hovers & 
Greg Presto 

Via the Internet 

PANIC IN THE YEAR ZERO 
Goverrunent Plans for the Worst 

inY2K 
Consultant cites preparations for 

martial law 
By David M. Bresnahan@ 

Plans have been made for mass 
evacuations, government takeover of 
private industries, and the use of martial 
law, according to a Y2K consultant to 
municipalities in the state of Michigan. 
All the mechanisms have been put in 

place for mass evacuations of people to 
government shelters, government 
takeover of utilities and private 
industries, martial law, and a complete 
transfer of power from local 
governments to the federal government, 
according to Franklin Frith. Frith is a 
consultant hired by Michigan 
municipalities to conduct workshops for 
state, city, and county agencies on how 
to prepare for contingencies related to 
the year 2000 computer bug, which is 
expected to cause disruptions. Frith 
became alarmed when Michigan'15 many 
government agencies opened their 
documents to him. In them he claims 
he found compelling evidence that a 
greater problem exists than has been 
admitted publicly. Frith conducted a 
workshop Feb. 11 at which Lt. Tom 
Mattioli, the emergency management 
coordinator for the Michigan State 
Police, gave a presentation. 
Participants were given a handout which 
showed a FEMA/Red Cross checklist for 
Y2K preparedness which is available to 
assist the public. One of the items on 
the list mentions the need to store a 
three to five days supply of food and 
water. Frith asked Mattioli if it was 
expected that Y2K disruptions would 
only last a few days. "The three-to-five­
day period for preparations is not the 
expected down time for essential 
services, rather it is the expected 
response time for emergency response 
personnel to arrive and evacuate people 
to shelters," Mattioli told the group. 
Mattioli confirmed that he made the 
remarks in a phone interview with 
WorldNetDaily. He pointed out that the 
recommendation is a generic one for 

Page 5 

general disaster preparedness and ha: 
been part of the FEMA and Red Cros: 
disaster planning for many years. Fritt 
is also concerned that most local citie� 
and counties have not done anything ir 
the way of remediation of Y2f< 
computer problems. "Local govern. 

ments deliver essential services. 
Those essential services allow the 
industrial base and the civilian base tc 
operate," Frith told WorldNetDaily. 

"What has really thrown up a rec 
flag for me is that these people are no· 
ready. Many have not even begun th€ 
assessment phase. In these meetings, 
they're saying that there are nc 
resources available to fix this, once 
they find out what is wrong. There's 
entire counties out here that haven't 
done anything," said a very concerned 
Frith. He was further alarmed when the 
President's Council on the Year 2000 
issued a report Dec. 3, 1998, which 
stated that the country was now moving 
from contingency planning to crisis 
management. Frith says this is further 
evidence that the government knows 
there will be severe problems because 
far too few computer systems will be 
repaired before the start of the new 
year. Frith contends that the federal 
government knows local and state 
governments will not be able to deal 
with the problems which will occur 
because of the Y2K crisis. He says 
plans are under way for martial law and 
the use of mass shelters. Some states 
have already begun plans to use the 
National Guard as part of their Y2K 
contingency planning; others have not 
yet done so. "The bureau reported to 
the DoD (Department of Defense) in 
November (1998) ... some states are 
'reluctant to become too dependent on 
the National Guard for disaster 
response because they believe that the 
National Guard might be pre-empted by 
national priorities,"' the report says, 
according to an article in the January 
issue of National Guard Magazine. 
World Net Daily has completed an 
extensive series of articles about 
National Guard plans for Y2K. Plans 
include an extensive nationwide 
exercise on May 1 and 2. The guard 
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will assume that all tele­
communications services are out and 
will use only battery and generator 
operated radios to communicate. They 
will simulate a full mobilization of the 
guard, something that has not been 
done since World War I I .  Frith said the 
National Guard exercise is not the only 
evidence of plans to use the military for 
the Y2K crisis. He pointed out the 
recent Operation Last Dance training 
conducted by the Army Special Forces 
Command in some Texas towns. Frith 
says the use of live ammunition and 
explosives in civilian areas, along with 
the name of the operation itself are 
sufficient reason for concern. He 
believes this "really is the last dance," 
before use of the military begins as a 
domestic SWAT team. "Consequently, 
as this year progresses, we will 
become increasingly involved in DoD 
support to others," said Deputy 
Defense Secretary John Hamre to a 
Senate Armed Services subcommittee 
recently. Frith points out that Hamre is 
"the number two guy at the Pentagon, 
and the Pentagon's number one guy on 
Y2K." "We are in the process of 
refining the list of assets that have 
utility in military support to civil 
authorities (MSCA). Because Y2K is a 
special case of MSCA, in that many 
concurrent emergencies may occur, 
special procedures may be required to 
ensure the most effective use of these 
resources," Hamre stated in a previous 
hearing. Frith says he believes the 
federal government has plans to take 
control of many private resources, 
perhaps with the use of the military to 
ensure they get what they want. As 
evidence of this, he points to Executive 
Order 12919 and a statement by the 
president's Y2K guru. " In  a crisis and 
emergency situation, the free market 
may not be the best way to distribute 
resources. If there's a point in time 
where we have to take resources and 
make a judgement on an emergency 
basis, we will be prepared to do that," 
said John Koskinen in a Dec. 3, 1998, 
report of the President's Council on the 
Year 2000. "The statements made by 
Hamre and Koskinen, along with the 
existing FEMA Federal Response Plan 

confirms the intention to invoke 
Executive Order 12919 and that the 
possibility of a national emergency being 
declared with the potential for martial 
law to follow is probable and should be 
planned for," warns Frith. Among other 
things, EO 12919 delegates power and 
authority to various federal agency 
heads to take control of private property. 

"(EO) 12919 gives FEMA coord­
inating power over all federal agencies 
and everything those agencies have 
jurisdiction over. They also have 
coordinating power over all free market 
resources," explained Frith. "When you 
start looking at all these pieces, they are 
adding up. They are adding up," he 
stated. Frith has an agenda to spread 
distrust of government and create fear, 
according to one Michigan Y2K emer­
gency planning official. "There's this 
tendency for people to think that there's 
something hidden somewhere in some­
body's files, or some secret discussions 
going on," said Mike Prince, Michigan 
State Police Emergency Management 
Division, public affairs officer in a phone 
interview with WorldNetDaily. "That's 
certainly not our feeling. Most of that is 
hype and most of that is people trying to 
generate mistrust, and people trying to 
generate fear, and people trying to profit 
or benefit from spreading misinformation 
and that kind of fear," he explained. 
Frith pointed out that he does not sell 
anything. He is paid as a consultant. 
He does not sell Y2K related books, or 
preparedness supplies. 

Louise A. Lowry 
"World Of The Strange" 
Weekly Free Newsletter 

Via the Internet 
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MEMBERSHIP BOOK 

SPECIAL 
"THE ANDREASSON LEGAL- I .• 

Ray Fowler, MUFON's Director ol 
Investigations, is offering members a 
special offer. Any member who want!: 
a copy of the latest hardcover of "The 
Andreassen Legacy", per-sonally 
auto-graphed by Ray can get one for 
only $10. Anyone wanting 
information on how to get a copy or to 
learn of the Andreassen case from 
the man who did the investigation, 
please e-mail Ray Fowler 
EVELETH@aol.com 

DREAMLAND 

INTERACTIVE 

Dreamland Interactive, the creators of 
The UFO Anthology Vo1.1 CD-ROM, 
most comprehensive collection of 
UFO data, sent a message via e-mail 
concerning a spectacular 2.1 1r 
special called "Confirmation" w, .. ..;h 
was aired recently on NBC. It pre­
sented startling new evidence of 
possible extraterrestrial visitation on 
planet earth! One of the many UFO 
incidents presented on the special 
was an amazing UFO incident that 
occurred in Trumbull County, Ohio. 
Several police officers from several 
different departments were dispatch­
ed to locate a giant UFO over 
Trumbull County! 

Dreamland Interactive has available 
the actual Trumbull County 911 
dispatch tapes of this entire, 
incredible UFO incident! You will 
hear several police officers locating 
and visually describing not one, but 
several UFOs, one hovering less than 
50 feet above the ground! You can 
hear the actual phone calls from a1 
times "frantic" residents as they 
inquire about a strange, silent, sau,...,.r 
shaped object hovering over t 
rooftops and awfully low to the 
ground. 
To find out more about this case, 
hear actual sound samples and 



MUFON-AZ Newsletter 

purchase your copy of the entire 
incident, please go to website 

··p://www.4dreamland.com/cgi­
'ucal/shop.pl/page=index.html. 
There you will find digitized actual 
recordings which are also available 
on high quality audio CD or cassette. 
You can make your purchase right at 
the web site with a major credit card, 
or write to them at the address below. 

Dreamland Interactive guarantees 
the authenticity of these recordings 
or your money back! We are 
recognized by the "Public Eye" safe 
shopper, online consumer protection 
agency. We are also a California 
State registered corporation. 30 Day 
hassle free, money back guarantee. 
Phone Orders: 818-843-1162 

Dreamland Interactive 
859 Hollywood Way Suite 343 
Burbank, Ca 91505 
Email: Ovni@4dreamland.com 
Internet: http://4dreamland.com 
-'ione: 818-843-1162 

"The World Will Know" 

r·;:ro·Ax-··-R·e\/·e-Ai:e'i) 
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I'm Candy Peterson of Minnesota 
MUFON, and I thought I'd send 
information about a UFO hoax 
originating with a group called 
"CACOPHONY" that has members 
located in your states and provinces. 
This message forwards the details of a 
hoaxed UFO event (Feb. 26) as well as 
a description of the 1 0' diameter 
device's design, and the URL for an 
animated illustration of it. This UFO 
design "workshop" was staged in Los 
Angeles by the "CACOPHONY" group 
that has a private-discussion list and 
members in at least a dozen states and 
Canada. Of course, they may have a 
much wider following, as well. 

. lis CACOPHONY event originated 
with the L.A. group which built and 
launched a UFO they were pretty proud 
about, apparently measuring success 
by duping people and attracting police 

helicopters. Note: "Cacophony 
Research And Potential Prank Institute 
(CRAPPI)" They do much more 
mischief than create fake UFO events, 
but it behooves us to keep track of 
efforts to hoax UFOs in case these 
generate "UFO" reports for MUFON to 
investigate. 

Candy Peterson 
Minnesota MUFON 

Via the Internet 

Further X ot�s Cone6roin� i'h� 
L.cfl.. OJ:!e:> }to�x E.��nt 

Note 1: I just want to personally thank 
everyone who showed up [at the hoax 
event]. The result of our R&D was 
spectacular: A craft, ten feet in 
diameter, suspended by dozens of 
white latex anti-gravity units -- some 
eerily illuminated by green glow-sticks 
-- gracefully drifting in the LA night 
sky. Special thanks to Bob for the 
SFX module. The high-pitched 
beeping was truly an attention-getter. 
The result was hypnotic and other­
worldly. There were a couple of non­
Cacophonist witnesses to the event 
(one even ran into the woods, 
breathless, video-cam in hand, to 
document her "sighting") and they 
were absolutely mystified and- yes-­
awe-stricken. The numerous police 
chopper fly-bys were icing on the 
cake. All in all, this worked out even 
better than I expected, and the R&D 
was helpful in perfecting the craft for 
designing the next model. 

Note 2: This message is a follow-up to 
the message about a California group 
staging/hoaxing a UFO event last 
month. The URL's animation shows a 
thin (metal?) hoop with 8 large helium 
balloons attached equidistantly. 
There are green glow-light sticks 
apparently inside each white balloon, 
providing the main light. There are 
also 4 evenly-spaced red flashing 
lights attached to the bottom of the 
hoop, aimed downward. It doesn't 
look to me like it would be too 
convincing to anyone who has ever 
seen green glow-lights, but ... add a 
warbling sound and the general 
public, and you might get a few 
believers. 

From the Internet 
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MARCH 13 SIGHTING 
Reported by Jim Kelly 

I received notification from Ton 
Taylor that a message was left on hi: 
answering machine concerning i 
sighting that took place on March 13 
1999. No name was left on thE 
message, but Tom's Caller ID bo; 
revealed a name, which will remair 
anonymous. 

I called the number and spoke to Mrs 
X, who informed me of a sighting tha 
took place on March 13 in the Mesc 
area. The witness stated that c 
group of five people were playin� 
canasta late into the night. At arounc 
0100 hours (1 a.m.) a male witness 
walked outside to take a cigarette 
break and noticed what he first 
described as "an object that 
appeared to be a star" suddenly 
begin to move erratically up and 
down, side to side, in a fast-moving 
"erratic" movement. The object then 
began to change colors in a revolving 
fashion. This witness said that he 
used a Bushnell 715x35 binocular 
hand held set. He then stated that 
the object was moving so erratically 
he could not get a very good look at 
it, but he went on to explain that he 
saw no structure to the object -just 
revolving light colors of yellow, blue, 
red and white in the northwest sky at 
about a 45 -<Iegree angle. The other 
four people in the house then 
witnessed the object for about 
another 30 minutes; they then went 
back inside of the house and began 
playing cards again. 

Mrs. X. stated that the object was still 
in the sky at 2:30 in the morning. She 
also said that the object appeared to 
be directly over the 1-1 0 freeway. The 
witness w2ould not divulge her 
address and declined to have an 
investigator to come out to do an 
official report. She did relay that the 
two major cross streets that are near 
her location are McKellips and Center 
in Mesa. The conversation was 
recorded; Tom Taylor and Alan 
Morey were notified. The witness 
gave me permission to contact her 
again by telephone. 
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International UFO Museum 
P.O. Box 2221 
Roswell, NM 88202-2221 

·"' 
.• 

( 
---�-................ _* 
.,........ .. "l"___ _ ... -� 
:==: :llv% s ·�:::: 


	01
	02
	03
	04
	05
	06
	07
	08

